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As WHO Swine Flu advisors are revealed, PACE 
rapporteur renews call for greater transparency 
 
Strasbourg, 12.08.2010 – Paul Flynn (United Kingdom, SOC), former rapporteur 
of the Parliamentary Assembly of the Council of Europe (PACE) on the handling 
of the H1N1 pandemic, has welcomed yesterday’s publication by the World 
Health Organization (WHO) of the list of members of its Emergency Committee 
on the pandemic, as well as their declarations of interest. 
 
“A year ago, these 15 experts told us the world was facing a grave health 
emergency. On this occasion, regrettably, they got it wrong: their advice led 
WHO, the EU and national governments to vastly overrate the seriousness of 
the H1N1 epidemic, wasting large sums of public money and scaring the world 
unnecessarily. Yet their task is not easy. They must try to predict the future, 
sometimes with limited data. Potentially thousands of human lives, as well as 
billions of euros in contracts, hang on their word. 
 
With such conflicting pressures, we need to be absolutely certain that the advice 
of such experts is based on solid scientific evidence and is driven solely by the 
need to protect public health. The only way to do that is through total 
transparency. When a future pandemic is declared, the public has a right to 
know, from the outset, who is recommending such a drastic step – as well as 
any links they may have to the pharmaceutical industry, which stands to profit 
from such a recommendation. 
 
I look forward to the recommendations of the panel currently reviewing WHO’s 
handling of the H1N1 pandemic, and I hope it will propose publishing the names 
of such experts when they are appointed, and other steps towards greater 
transparency in how the organisation makes decisions, as recommended by the 
Assembly. This would help to restore WHO’s credibility – and ensure that its 
advice is taken seriously when the next pandemic strikes.” 
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